'Y OF DELAAY BEAC



2001



100 N.W. 16t AVENUE - DELHAY BEACH, FLORIDA 39444 - 561/248.

January 22, 2005

Mr. Jason Sanders D&J Enterprises Inc. 3495 Lee Road 10 Auburn, Al. 36832

Subject: Letter of Commendation-Hurricane Frances and Hurricane Jeanne

Dear Jason:

We would appreciate this opportunity to express our thanks for the exceptional job D&J Enterprises, Inc. did during Hurricane Frances and Hurricane Jeanne for the City of Delray Beach. Your firm mobilized quickly and, in concert with our debris teams, efficiently collected, delivered and chipped the debris within our City. Once the debris was chipped your personnel delivered the chipped debris to the ultimate landfill site.

Special appreciation is given to the contract preparation, administration of the contract, and billing procedures which allowed us to accurately reconcile the debris process and prepare the necessary paperwork for FEMA. Our project worksheets were delivered to FEMA and were accepted and funded in accordance with their policies.

The entire debris process was carried on with professionalism and we had no problems with any of your personnel or subcontractors.

Thank you again for a job well done. We would certainly recommend your services to any governmental entity requiring your services.

Sincerely,

Joseph M. Safford

Finance Director





June 27, 2007

Mr. William Liveoak, Chief Engineer D & J Enterprises, Inc. 3495 Lee Road Auburn, Alabama 36832

Subject: Disaster Debris Assistance

Groundhog Day Tornadoes

Lake County, Florida

Dear Mr. Liveoak,

As Debris Management Coordinators for Lake County, Florida, we would like to extend our appreciation to you and your firm's staff for your efforts in the recovery from the Groundhog Day tornadoes that occurred on February 2, 2007. This was an unprecedented event for our community to experience such destruction over a very limited debris field of only 14 square miles.

Unlike a Hurricane Event, for which we can plan & brace, this event occurred in the early hours of a Friday morning when many people were asleep. Unfortunately, too many lives were lost. To your firm's credit, D & J had representatives "on the ground" in Lake County within four (4) hours upon notification of potential activation of our contract (the first of our two Debris Collection Contractors under contract). This was extremely important as it allowed the representative from Public Works and Solid Waste Management to meet in the field to assess the damaged areas and formulate plans for the most immediate needs. You were expeditious in setting up the necessary accommodations to accomplish this debris recovery and facilitate the monitoring requirements necessary for Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) and State reimbursement which in turn allowed for enter into a recovery mode as soon as possible.

Additionally, as we established accounts with local disposal facilities and a Temporary Staging and Debris Reduction (TDSR) site, your firm was very proactive in coordinating

437 ARDICE AVENUE, EUSTIS, FL 32726 • P 352.742-0478 • F 352.742.1695

Board of County Commissioners • www.lakecountyfl.gov

D & J Enterprises, Inc. June 27, 2007

Page Two

this effort. You exercised reasonable pricing for unforeseen costs that were not included under our contract and demonstrated your willingness to assist Lake County in the recovery from this traumatic event.

Not to take offense, but as we enter into the 2007 Hurricane season, we hope that we don't have the need to call you. But, if we do, I would be honored to contact you again.

Thanks for a job well done.

Sincerely,

Gary Debo

Solid Waste Operations Director

Kristian Swenson

Road Operations Director

Office of the Director of Sanitation Services and Fleet Management



November 2, 2006

James L. Starr
D & J Enterprises, Inc.
3495 Lee Road 10
Auburn, AL 36832

Dear Mr. Starr:

Please accept this letter as a sincere expression of gratitude from the City of Pensacola for the debris cleanup services rendered by D&J Enterprises in 2004 and 2005. In the aftermeth of hurricanes Ivan and Dennis, we were fortunate to have you and your employees assist us in other recovery effort. D&J Enterprises was highly responsive to the needs of the City, and his residents, during these difficult times. Even though multiple hurricanes ravaged much of the Culf Coast and Florida during this two-year period, D&J Enterprises kept their commitment with the City of Pensacola and proceeded to collect and process over two million cubic yards of debris. I can certainly say that the City could not have successfully recovered in such a timely manner if not for the efforts of your company.

While some contractors choose to take advantage of communities when disaster strikes, our experience with your company has revealed a commitment and desire to provide help during such times of crisis. The professionalism and integrity of D&J employees is refreshing. For these reasons I take pride in recommending D&J Enterprises to any community facing a disaster cleanup and encourage you to have potential clients contact me at (850) 435-1894 regarding the work performance of D&J Enterprises. Thanks again for the great service.

Sincerely,

Jerry A. Moore

Director of Sanitation Services and Fleet Management



DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY GALVESTON DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS ——P.O.BOX 1229

GALVESTON, TEXAS 77663-1229

August 3, 2007

Bay Area Office

Richard D. Starr President D&J Enterprises, Inc. 3495 Lee Road 10 Auburn, AL. 36832

Dear Mr. Starr:

I want to thank you and your employees for their tireless effort and support following Hurricane Rita. The Debris Mission in Texas, as part of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers' Hurricane Rita Recovery Mission, was a major undertaking. As you know D&J mahaged to recover and reduce over 4 million cubic yards of debris in just a few short months.

I was impressed with D&J's initiative and professionalism. D&J remained flexible and made every effort to improve recovery operations and provide valuable input to critical tasks. The positive attitude and concern for safety from D&J's management team was also reflected daily at the laborer level. This made life for the Debris team and myself easier in often difficult and hectic conditions.

D&J's performance throughout the contract was excellent. I know D&J will continue to excel in all future endeavors. It was truly a pleasure to work with you and the rest of your staff at D&J and I look forward to working with you in the future. If you have any questions regarding this correspondence, please call me at 281-642-7664.

Sincerely,

Michael deMasi

Mission Manager - Debris

BENJAMIN GOLDMAN CITY ATTORNEY

LOXCIL B. TUCK MAYOR

LYNN KEITH CITY CLERK

CITY OF TARRANT

COUNCIL MEMBERS JOHN T. "TOMMY" BRYANT ANNETTE W. DUNNER P. O. Box 170220
Tarrant, Alabama 35217-0220
205/849-2800
Fax 205/849-2805

COUNCIL MEMBERS JOE A. MATTHEWS KRISTI TAYLOR

LAURA HORTON MAYOR PRO TEM

To whom it may concern:

Please allow me this opportunity to express my sincere appreciation for the outstanding job that D&J Enterprises has done in removing tornado debris within the City of Tarrant, Al. The D&J employees were a pleasure to work with. D&J Enterprises not only displayed an exceptional knowledge of FEMA regulations, they were also courteous, caring, and professional.

Tornadoes are not something that the City of Tarrant has had to deal with previously in my administration. It has truly been a blessing to have a partner like D& J Enterprises to help the City navigate through the process.

I highly recommend D&J Enterprises to fulfill debris removal requirements.

Sincerely,

Loxcil Tuck

Mayor



DeKALB COUNTY EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY

111 Grand Avenue, SW, Suite 21 Fort Payne, AL 35967 Office (256) 845-8569 X Fax (256) 845-8790 Michael D. Leath, Director



June 17, 2010

Robert Smith
D & J Enterprises
3495 Lee Road 10
Auburn, AL 36832

Dear Robert:

It is with great pleasure that I offer my personal recommendation of D & J to other counties who may be seeking information regarding the disaster debris services offered by D & J.

Though we hope we never require your services in the future, your company has provided excellent service to the citizens of DeKalb County in the wake of our recent multiple-tornado incident. We are pleased with the quality of your personnel as well as the subcontractors you have selected.

Finally, we believe you possess personal integrity, which is reflected in your interaction with us here at DeKalb County EMA. Thank you again for assisting our county with recovery from this disaster.

Kind regards,

Michael D. Leath, CEM®



Town of Geraldine

P.O. BOX 183, 41343 Al Hwy 75, Geraldine, Al 35974 Phone (256)659-2122 Fax (256)659-5135 Mayor Billy Smothers

Town Clerk Km Cleveland

Letter of Appreciation

June 17, 2010

The Town of Geraldine, Mayor, Council and employees would like to thank Mr. Buck Phillips, Colonel Robert Smith and Jason Sanders for their service involving the removal of debris from our town. We appreciate the work ethic and professionalism shown during this difficult situation our town has faced. Their willingness to accommodate and the courtesy shown to our local townspeople is highly commended.

Sincerely,

Belly Smothers.

Mayor Billy Smothers

Councilmen

Chuck Abbes

Orvil Bearden Larry Shellhorse



CHRISTIAN COUNTY EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

100 W. Church Room 100 Ozark, MO 65721 Phone: 417-581-2126 Fax: 417-581-2368

E-Mall:phila69682@aoi.com -ema.christiancountymo.gov

Phil Amtower, Director

May 7, 2007

James L. Starr D & J Enterprises, Inc. 3495 Lee Road 10 Auburn, AL 36832

Dear Mr. Starr,

Please accept this letter as a sincere expression of gratitude from Christian County for the debris cleanup services rendered by D&J Enterprises in January, 2007. In the aftermath of a massive Ice Storm, we were fortunate to have you and your employees assist us in our recovery effort. D&J Enterprises was highly responsive to the needs of the Christian County residents during these difficult times. Even though we had over 500 miles of rural county roads to cover, the entire operation was done in a timely and professional manner, with over three hundred thousand cubic yards processed. I know for a fact, that the county could not have successfully completed such a project, if not for the efforts of your company.

Many contractors choose to take advantage of communities when disaster strikes; your company has a strong commitment and desire to help during such times of crisis. The professionalism and integrity of D&J employees was a refreshing change.

For these reasons I take pride in recommending D&J Enterprises to any community facing a disaster cleanup and encourage you to have potential clients contact me at (417) 581-2126 regarding the work performance of D&J Enterprises. Thanks again for the great service.

Sincerely,

Phil Amtower

Director, Christian County Emergency Management



Office of Clerk - Treasurer

2919 Delaware Avenue, Kenmore, NY 14217

Kathleen P. Johnson, Esq. Clerk/Treasurer

Phone: (716) 873-5700 www.vi.kenmore.ny.us

December 11, 2006

To Whom It May Concern:

The Village of Kenmore contracted with D&J Enterprises for purposes of removal of debris in connection with a winter storm that occurred in Eric County on October 12, 2006. D&J was also responsible for tree trimming, removal and stumping.

The Village of Kenmore found D&J to be very cooperative to work with, and very professional and diligent is its work. Its expertise, not only in performing the contracted services, but also in its understanding of FEMA regulations and requirements, was most beneficial to the Village in its clean-up efforts.

On behalf of the Village of Kenmore, I am pleased to offer this recommendation to D&J Enterprises.

If you should have any questions, or desire additional information pertaining to D&J Enterprises, please feel free to contact me at (716) 873-5700 or via email at kiohnson@vi.kenmore.ny.us.

Monnon

Very truly yours,

Kathleen P. Johnson, Esq.

Clerk/Treasurer